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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778





President : Ashok Tiwari


General Secretary : T K Chakraborty    

Cir No : 19/2018                                                                                           Date : 13th July 2018      

To

All Divisional/Regional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman LIC of India.
We reproduce below our letter dated 13th July 2018 addressed to Shri V K Sharma, Chairman, LIC of India.

With greetings.






                                                             Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                      General Secretary
                                                                                              Date: 13th July 2018   
SRI V K Sharma,
Chairman,
Life Insurance Corporation of India,
MUMBAI
Dear Sir,
                          As an Organisation of pensioners, who had contributed to the growth and prosperity of Life Insurance Corporation of India and who continue to espouse the noble causes of the monolithic, are writing to you to share their concerns over the recent move by LIC in regard to stake sale in IDBI Bank.
As the Reports suggest, Government has insisted that the decision is to be taken by LIC Board and IDBI Bank Board and that it is not   credible.
LIC already owns about 11% of the shares in IDBI Bank and the proposal is to shore up the percentage to about 51%, presumably with nod from Regulatory Agencies. The media is agog with news that the Regulatory Agencies may be pushed to give concurrence.
The Bank has an NPA of about 28% and has made a net loss of over Rs 82 billion and it is not known how a turnaround could be achieved with takeover by LIC.
If LIC desired to have Banking wing, it could have sought for and obtained a Licence, with hiring of expertise, to run the Bank. However it has chosen to take control of a Bank, that is already in bad shape.
As IDBI has been nationalised through a separate Act and as shifting of managerial control to LIC cannot be deemed privatisation,the Press Reports claim, this move will serve  none of the ends that would be achieved by genuine privatisation. It is to be stressed here that AIIPA stands for nationalised institutions and against privatisation.
The LIC Policyholders’ money is being put to use for this investment decision, if it can be called so, to acquire a controlling stake of a beleaguered Bank.
All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association, truly committed to the objective of ‘Yogakshemam  Vahamyaham’ as enshrined in LIC Logo, desires LIC address all concerns before venturing into the deal and ensure interests of the policyholders and other stakeholders like employees, agents and pensioners and above all the interest of the Nation are not affected in the least before entering into the deal.
Thanking You,
                                                                                                                                    Yours faithfully,                  
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              (T.K. Chakraborty)









              General Secretary
